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Principalõs Message  

3000- 35- 15     September, 2020 

Prayer for the New School Year 
 

O Lord, Grant me your strength, so I will have courage in 

 every situation;  

Grant me you love, so I will never give up on anybody;  

Grant me you wisdom, so I will show others the path to success; 

Grant me your mercy, so I will Forgive those who have hurt me; 

Grant me you peace, so I will find the best in everybody; 

Grant me your hope, so I will never give up; 

Grant me your joy, so I will be thankful for all my blessings; 

And grant me your grace, so you will always be at my side. 

Amen 

 

-David Bennet 

SCHOOL HOURS                                        

*Staff Supervisors go on duty 
at 8:15am (Students dropped 
off before 8:15 am are not 
supervised on the playground.) 

 

BELL TIMES  

 8:40 am    First Bell 

 8:45  am   CLASSES BEGIN 

 10:00 am  Recess (K/1, 4/5) 

10:15 am    Recess (2/3, 6/7) 

11:35 am    Recess (K/1, 4/5) 

       Lunch (2/3, 6/7) 

12:00pm     Recess (2/3, 6/7) 

       Lunch (K/1, 4/5) 

12:25 pm    First Afternoon    
       Bell 

       CLASSES BEGIN 

 3:05 pm    Dismissal 

 

Welcome back! 

Itôs good to hear young voices in the hallways of Holy Family once again. 

 Iôd first like to welcome all the new students and their families, as well as 
the new staff to our school. We hope you find our school welcoming and a 
nice, new place to learn exciting things. Iôd also like to welcome back our 
returning staff and students after such a long physical break from the build-
ing.  

Iôve had an interesting year away from the school; there were happy times 
and some difficult moments, but I wouldnôt have changed it for the world. I 
traveled and shared some wonderful times with my family and friends. I even 
bought some property in Kenya! 

Life is full of unexpected challenges from which we grow and learn new 
ways of doing things. The onset of Covid-19 has gotten us out of our comfort 
zone in so many ways. But, along the way there are triumphs as well. I donôt 
think Iôve seen so many kids with clean hands in all my life! 

Letôs have a great year!  

Lina Radziunas 

School Theme, 2020-2021ñ Be Merciful 

Catholic Church Weekend  
Masses 

 
Sacred Heart Cathedral 

Saturdays, 5pm 
Sundays, 9am, 10:30am, 

7pm 
 

Our Lady of Victory 

Saturdays, 7pm 

Sundays, 10:15 am 



Holy Family Staff for 2017 ð 2018 
Additions to staff and staff position changes in assign-
ments are bold: 
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PARENTS AND GUESTS 

Welcome to Holy Family Elementary School! 

We ask that any time you come into the 
school (for an event, to drop off/pick up a 
child, etc.) you use the front door entrance, 
sanitize your hands, and check in at the 
office. 

Your Childõs safety is important to us. 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Parents/guardians: 

There is no supervision for your 
child/ren before 8:15am. Please do not 
drop them off before then. 

Thanks! 

Principal  Lina Radziunas  

Vice Principal and 

Counsellor  

Patti Oxford  

Kindergarten SS  Nicole Schoeneberg and  

Kelly Sanford  

Kindergarten VS  Vanessa Stitt  

Grade 1 Julie Todd  

Grade 2 Lionel Colaci  

Grade 3 Jenny Dahl  

Grade 4  Corrie Lalonde  

Grade 5 Rachelle Chicoine  

Grade 6 Amelia Andrews  

Grade 7 Aniceto Ancheto/ Erin Pasloski  

PE/Library  Joe Morrison  

French  Kristy Reid  

LAT  Don Fedus  

Music/LAT  Jerry Woolridge  

Reading Recovery Kelly Sanford  

EA Tirza Spencer  

EA Atlin Shopland  

EA TBD  

EA Terrie Forrest  

EA Denize Brewster -Mellett  

EA Pauline Paton  

EA Celina Bibik VonEccher  

Religious Ed  Shannon Cooper 

Administrative Assis-

tant  

Debra Burgess  

Library Clerk  Kathy Mercer  

Custodian  Vincente Acosta and Jose Salgado  

Parent Items 
PHOTOS OF STUDENTS:  
From time to time, our staff or media pho-
tographers take photos of our students who 
are involved in school activities.  These may 
be displayed in the school, in our handbook or 
published in the local media. Forms for media 
permission will be sent home in the school 
package. Please make sure you fill out both 
sides of this permission form.  If you have 
any questions or concerns with your childõs 
photo being used in this way, please contact 
the principal, Mr. HupeË at the school. 
BUS LOOP:   

The circular driveway in front of the school 
is a bus loop not a drop off area.  The paved 
area is the parking lot.  If you drive or pick 
up your children, please use the lay-bys on 
Wann Road on the side of your direction of 
travel.  U-turns are illegal in a school zone. 
The speed limit in all school zones is 30 km/
hr and is in force from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
on school days. 

PLEASE DO NOT USE EITHER THE BUS 
LOOP OR THE PARKING LOT 

LATES AND ABSCENCES 
We have begun a new school year and we 
would like to remind parents/guardians of the 
importance of students coming to school on 
time every day.  If your child does arrive late 
please remind them to use the front door 
and check in with the school office; the 
side doors are kept locked for your chil-
drenõs safety. Please phone the school 
if your child will be absent. 



   HFES Adapted Routines/Schedule     

Arrival: 

 - Students can be dropped off between 8:15 and 8:40. Busses arrive between 8:25-8:40.  

 - Kindergarten, Grade 1, Grade 2 and Grade 3 students play on the Primary Playground until the bell 
    rings at 8:40.  

 - Grade 4, 5, 6, and 7 students play on the Intermediate Playground until the bell rings at 8:40. 

 - At the bell, students will line up at their entry doors 

 

Entry: 

  

  

 

 

 

 

Staggered Recess: 

 

 

Staggered Lunch: 

 

 

Dismissal: 

 - Bus students line up in their bus lines on the Intermediate playground side 

 - Walking and pick up students leave on the Primary playground side 

 - Students must be picked up by 3:30 

 

Additional Notes: 

1. Parents/Caregivers are allowed to be outdoors on the primary side to pick up and drop off their kids. 
We ask that you donôt stick around too long after school, and that you maintain 6 feet distance from 
others. 

2. Parents are not to enter the school unless absolutely necessary. If it is necessary, they must enter 
through the front doors, sanitize their hands, and check in at the front office. 

3. Parents are expected to monitor their children for symptoms every morning and keep them home if they 
are unwell. 

4. There is a Health room set up across from the first aid room in the office. Kids who are unwell have to 
wait in the heath room to be picked up. 

5. Students may be asked to wear a mask when physical distancing cannot happen and on the bus. 

10:00-10:15 Grade K and 1 ï Primary Side 
Grade 4 and 5 ï Intermediate side 

10:00 ï 10:15 Grade 2 and 3 ï Primary Side 
Grade 6 and 7 ï Intermediate Side 

11:35 -12:00 Grade K, 1, 4 and 5 Outside Recess 

11:35-12:00 Grade 2, 3, 6, and 7 Inside Lunch 

12:00-12:25 Grade K, 1, 4, and 5 Inside Lunch 

12:00-12:25 Grade 2, 3, 6 and 7 Outside Recess 

Primary Door (primary play-
ground side) 

Kindergarten (Sanford/Schoeneberg), Grade 1 

Front Door (main entrance) Kindergarten (Stitt), Grade 2, Grade 3 

Back Door Grade 4, Grade 5 

Intermediate Door 
(intermediate playground 
side) 

Grade 6, Grade 7 



²ƘŜƴ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ƘƻƳŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘƻƳŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ 

ǎȅƳǇǘƻƳǎ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ŎƻƭŘΣ ƛƴƅǳŜƴȊŀΣ /h±L5-мф ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦŜŎǝƻǳǎ ǊŜǎǇƛǊŀǘƻǊȅ 

ŘƛǎŜŀǎŜΦ /ƘŜŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƴŜǿ ƻǊ ǿƻǊǎŜƴƛƴƎ 

ǎȅƳǇǘƻƳǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎϝΥ 

  

 - CŜǾŜǊ     - IŜŀŘŀŎƘŜ 

 - /Ƙƛƭƭǎ      - [ƻǎǎ ƻŦ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ǘŀǎǘŜ ƻǊ ǎƳŜƭƭ 

 - /ƻǳƎƘ     - wǳƴƴȅ ƴƻǎŜ 

 - CŀǝƎǳŜ     - [ƻǎǎ ƻŦ ŀǇǇŜǝǘŜ 

 - {ƘƻǊǘƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ōǊŜŀǘƘ     - {ƻǊŜ ǘƘǊƻŀǘ 

 - aǳǎŎƭŜ ŀŎƘŜǎ    - 5ƛŀǊǊƘŜŀ 

 - bŀǳǎŜŀ ŀƴŘ ǾƻƳƛǝƴƎ 

 

ϝtǊŜ-ŜȄƛǎǝƴƎ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀǇǇƭȅΦ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀǎǘƘƳŀ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŎƻǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ 

ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

 

²Ƙŀǘ ƛŦ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎƘƻǿǎ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ǎȅƳǇǘƻƳǎΚ 

 - ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ /h±L5-мф ǎŜƭŦ-ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ǘƻƻƭ ŀǘ ȅǳƪƻƴΦŎŀ ƻǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŀ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŎŀǊŜ 

    ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

 - ̧ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǎȅƳǇǘƻƳ-ŦǊŜŜΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ ŀ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŎŀǊŜ 

    ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ŎƭŜŀǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

 - LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƎŜǘǎ ǎƛŎƪ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ Ƙŀǎ ǎȅƳǇǘƻƳǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ 

   ǇƛŎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ǳǇΦ 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ Ƙŀǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜŘ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅΣ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ¸ǳƪƻƴΩǎ 



On Wednesday, October 7, many Whitehorse 
schools, including Holy Family, will participate 
in the Annual Food Drive.  This Year the food 
drive will be held in each classroom. The Food 
Bank is in need of boxes of cereal. Holy Family students will be continuing with the 

òFrom the Ground Upó fundraising event. Stu-
dents will be selling boxes of fresh, local pro-
duce. Holy Family will receive a portion of the 
money from these sales and money raised will 
fund positive and healthy programing at the 
school.  

Orders forms will go out on August 31 and are 
due back into the school by Monday, Septem-
ber 28. The  pick-up date is October October 7 
between 3 and 6pm (gym). For more infor-
mation, please contact Vanessa Stitt, Tirza 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd  

Program for Children 
 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS) is a program of Christian formation for children.  It 
will begin in October offereing Level One (age 3,4, and 5 year olds). 

The Good Sheppard Atrium is now moving to the meeting room in the downstairs in the recto-
ry. This room is more suitable and is newly renovated for the atrium. If you would like more 
information, email Caroline Knickle csknickle@gmail.com or call Caroline at 334-6851 
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